Seat No: Enrollment No:

PARUL UNIVERSITY

FACULTY OF LAW

I-B.A. / B.Com. / B.B.A. LL.B Winter 2019–20 Examination

Semester: 1 Date: 04/12/2019 **Subject Code: 17393101** Time: 10.30 am to 1.00 pm Subject Name: English Literature & Legal Language **Total Marks: 60** Instructions: 1. All questions are compulsory. 2. Figures to the right indicate full marks. 3. Make suitable assumptions wherever necessary. 4. Start new question on new page. Q.1 Do as directed. A) Choose the correct answer from the options given below. (Answer any 16) (08)1. I her only twice up to now. (a) met (b) meet (c) will meet (d) have met 2. Next birthday I _____ forty. (a) be (b) will be (c) have been (d) to be 3. We _____ English since ten years. (a) teach (b) have been teaching (c) taught (d) will teach 4. Rabindranath Tagore Nobel Prize for his 'Gitanjali'. (a) will win (b) have been winning (c) won (d) wins 5. He _____ asleep while he was driving. (a) fell (b) fall (c) will fall 6. The dog _____ at a stranger when I woke up. (a) bark (b) will bark (c) will barking (d) was barking 7. The train leaves _____ 5pm. (a) at (b) on (c) in (d) of 8. I will complete the project _____ the end of this month. (a) at (b) by (c) on (d) of 9. The bus started _____ time. (a) on (b) about (c) at (d) around 10. It is not easy now a days to get _____ a university. (a) into (b) in (c) off (d) up 11. The lion and the Unicorn fought _____ the crown. (a) in (b) on (c) under (d) for 12. There is a huge crowd _____ the Bus stop. (a) up (b) over (c) in (d) at ____ is an amazing captain for the school team. (a) He (b) His (c) Him (d) Her 14. I am lucky that _____ are not in my section. (a) she (b) they (c) he (d) their 15. Tony stark was an Avenger. _____ daughter loves him 3000. (a) her (b) his (c) their (d) them 16. I like to read books. _____ are our best friends. (a) They (b) He (c) She (d) Her 17. The colour _____ the car is red. (a) by (b) into (c) of (d) at 18. ____ file is on the table. (a) Your (b) You (c) Me (d) Mine B) Answer any 16 questions. (08)1. The man is eating Pizza. (Change the voice) 2. A book is being read by me. (Change the voice) 3. They will be watching the movie. (Change the voice) 4. Post the letter as soon as possible. (Change the voice) 5. They are repairing the Fridge. (Change the voice) 6. I lost my watch. (Change the voice)

7. Water must not be wasted by us. (Change the voice)

- 8. Arif told us good stories. (Change the voice)
- 9. I could not carry the box. (Change the voice)
- 10. The town was destroyed by an earthquake. (Change the voice)
- 11. We use passive voice to be polite. (True/False)
- 12. While changing a sentence from active to passive, subject and object change their places. (True/False)
- 13. We can make passive of Present Perfect sentences. (True/False)
- 14. We can make passive of Future Continuous sentences. (True/False)
- 15. The preposition 'at' cannot be used for both time and place. (True/False)
- 16. Table, Chair, School are examples of common noun. (True/False)
- 17. We use present continuous tense for Habitual action. (True/False)
- 18. Adjectives describe about the noun in a sentence. (True/False)
- 19. Adverbs describe about the verb in a sentence. (True/False)
- 20. 'Fast' is an adjective as well as an adverb. (True/False)

0.2 A) Read the passage and answer the following questions.

(08)

Terrorism and Fundamentalism are on the doorsteps of India. A recent report published in the New York Times has been widely reported in the Indian dailies. It describes what is happening in Swat Valley, a picturesque resort about 100 miles from Pakistan's capital Islamabad. This is not far from Kashmir. In the Swat Valley, the rule and diktat of the Taliban prevails. Every night local Taliban leaders announce on the Radio the names of the people the Taliban have recently killed for violating their decrees and those they plan to kill. Many on the list flee overnight or they would be punished by a lashing or even a beheading.

"Un-Islamic" activities include allowing girls to attend schools, watching cable television, singing and dancing or criticizing the Taliban. The Taliban fighters roam through the Swat Valley intimidating the population. A Taliban commander directed 50 officials and dignitaries including lawmakers, the local mayor, elders and members of provincial and national assemblies to attend his "Court". Their absence would mean that they would be targeted.

Last year several police officials were killed and wounded and some of them put advertisements in newspapers renouncing their jobs so the Taliban will not kill them.

There is no 'Rule of Law' - there are no civil liberties- there is no freedom of expression - there is no safety from organized terror.

- 1. What do "Un-Islamic" activities include?
- 2. Where is Swat-Valley located?
- 3. Who attend the court of Taliban commander?
- 4. What happens to those who are unable to flee overnight?
- 5. Find a word from the passage that means similar to "Threatening".
- 6. Find a word from the passage that means similar to "Reign".
- 7. Find a word from the passage that means similar to "Refuse".
- 8. Find a word from the passage that means similar to "Order".
- **B**) Summarize the passage given in Q.2 (A) in about 70 words.

(06)

Q.3 Answer the following questions. (Any five)

(15)

- 1. Write any three sentences using **preposition of place** and underline the preposition in it.
- 2. Write any three sentences using **preposition of time** and underline the preposition in it.
- 3. Write any three sentences using **adjectives** and underline the adjective in it.
- 4. Write any three sentences using **adverbs** and underline the adverb in it.
- 5. Write any three sentences using **collective noun** and underline the collective noun in it.
- 6. Write any three sentences using present perfect tense.
- 7. Write any three sentences using past continuous tense.

Q.4 A) Descriptive Writing in around 150 words. (Any 3 out of 4)

(15)

- 1. Write a paragraph on "Water scarcity and its Consequences".
- 2. Write a paragraph on "Rule of Law".
- 3. Continue the following story from the beginning that is provided below and give a suitable title to it:

Long long ago there was an old man in a village. He was very interested in yoga. On a certain day he saw a yoga teacher.....

4. Write a dialogue between two friends discussing about the impact of the new Motor Vehicle Act and the Penalties.